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NHWWA 1Ian Rohrbacher Inducted as NHWWA President

Ian Rohrbacher was elected as
president of NH Water Works
Association at the annual
meeting on November 3, 2016.
He assumes the position of
president after serving as a
director for six years.

lan has a background in electrical
and computer engineering and
entered the drinking water
industry in 2001 as a distribution
mechanic for the City of
Somersworth. In 2006 he
transferred into the treatment
plant and was responsible for the
operation and maintenance of
both an upflow clarifier and
ballasted sand clarifier.

In June of 2014 he accepted the
position of Chief Operator for the
City of Rochester. He manages

=
NHWWA'’s new president lan Rohrbacher
with two of his daughters and one of
their chickens at their home in
Barrington, NH.

the water treatment and
storage systems; oversees
the cross connection
control program; and
directs the planning and
operations for a 4.5MGD
conventional surface
water plant, 0.9MGD
groundwater treatment
plant, 6 pumping stations,
and the City’s multiple
reservoirs contained
within the 8,000 acre
Berry River Watershed.

He holds Grade IV
Treatment and Grade III
Distribution certifications,
is a licensed backflow
inspector, and is an
instructor and presenter for
NHWWA and NHDES.

His friends and family
consider him a renaissance
man due to his eclectic
interests and hobbies, which
include camping, fishing,
hiking, amateur radio,
computer repair, and
reading. Ian joyfully spends
his personal time with his
wife Michelle and their four
children, Katherine,
Madeline, Emmeline, and
Ethan, serving in their church
and tending to the chickens
and guineas on their small
hobby farm in Barrington.

NHWWA'’s new president lan Rohrbacher with his

wife Michelle and their four children, Katherine,
Madeline, Ethan and Emmeline (left to right)
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Drought Conditions Persist Despite Normal Rainfall at the

End of 2016

The rain we had in the fall and
the drop in outdoor water usage
has eased the pressure on NH
water utilities but a good part of
the state is still in a severe
drought.

Brandon Kernen, P.G., a
hydrogeologist with NH
Department of Environmental
Services — Drinking Water and
Groundwater Bureau (NHDES-
DWGB), encourages water
operators to monitor and track
the condition of their drinking
water sources, and to have an
emergency plan in place for
alternative water sources if
needed. He advises operators to
encourage indoor conservation
and to be ready with regulations
for outdoor water use when

the growing season starts.

According to the NHDES site, as
of November 10, 2016 one-
hundred and sixty-six community
water systems have implemented
a water restriction or ban. Taking
a different tact, Keene’s water
department has recently initiated
a 10% challenge, asking residents
to reduce their water usage by
10%. Eric Swope, Keene’s
Industrial Pretreatment
Coordinator, has taken to social
media to get their message across
by creating a video and posting it
on YouTube and the city’s
Facebook page.

Only time and mother nature will
determine what we’ll face in the
spring for groundwater

levels. Mr. Kernen indicated that
we can’t expect groundwater
levels to rise until snowmelt, and
that the degree of recharge will

depend, in large part, on the
amount of snow we receive this
winter. Also, reservoir levels will
depend on the amount of
precipitation that falls between
now and then to replenish
drawdown.

(Released Thursday, Jan. 12, 2017)
Valid7 am. EST

Drought Conditions (Percent Area)

None | DO-D4 | D1-D4 | D2-D4 JEERErEeTY

Current 8.41 | 9159 | 7535 | 44.93 | 0.00 | 0.00
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For updates on drought
conditions visit NHDES’s home
page at www.des.nh.gov and look
under the “What’s New” tab. Click
on “Current Drought Conditions”
and you will find links to the
following:

é U.S. Drought Monitor
Classifications for New
Hampshire which is updated
every Thursday.

é Links to daily updates on
precipitation and streamflow
conditions.

é Monthly reports on the
drought outlook and
groundwater levels.

& Water restrictions and bans in
NH cities and towns.

NHWWA Calendar of Events

When What

Where

Jan. 18—March 22 Basics Course

Concord Water
Treatment Plant

January 19 NEWWA/NHWWA Red Hook Brewery,
Joint Meeting Portsmouth
March 16 Operator Training NHDES Coastal Offices
Portsmouth
Mar. 28, Apr. 4 & 11 Exam Prep Course Concord Water

April 6 & 13

April 18 & 19

April 20

Water Works Math

Technical Meeting

Treatment Plant

Concord Water
Treatment Plant

Advanced Distribution Dover Public Works

TBA

View upcoming meetings and events at NHWWA's website at
www.nhwwa.org. Stay tuned for more events being planned.
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P With New

, Hampshire's
T Inauguration
| Day behind
us the 2017
legislative session has officially
begun. There are 780 LSR’s for
proposed legislation this year. Of
those, there are 15 pieces of
legislation identified as water
specific and over 50 more that
we have earmarked as having a
potential impact. While many of
the LSR’s are still being drafted,
several already have bill
numbers assigned and some
have hearing dates scheduled for
their respective committees. The
water specific legislation that
NHWWA will be monitoring
closely are as follows:

HOUSE BILLS

HB 119 (LSR 0022): making
appropriations to the
department of environmental
services for the purpose of
funding eligible drinking water
and wastewater projects under
the state aid grant program.

HB 376 (LSR 0149): requiring
construction projects that
disturb sediments of estuarine
waters to analyze the
characteristics of the sediments
and report them to the
department of environmental
services.

HB 485 (LSR 0286): relative to
standards for emerging
contaminants in drinking water.
HB 173 (LSR 0303): relative to
regulations restricting the use of
water for outdoor usage.

HB 486 (LSR 0304): relative to
the protection of wetlands.

Legislative Program

HB 230 (LSR 0354): relative to
the referendum procedure for
public water systems.

HB 298 (LSR 0242): relative to
the mechanical licensing board.
0355: abolishing fluoridation in
water.

0368: relative to suction
dredging in the surface waters of
the state.

HB 431 (LSR 0481):
establishing a commission for
long term goals and
requirements for drinking water
in the seacoast area.

0551: relative to the
responsibility of a person who
through their pollution makes
drinking water non-potable.

HB 507 (LSR 0553): regulating
groundwater pollution caused by
polluting emissions in the air.
SENATE BILLS

0801: establishing the
stormwater management and
flood resilience fund within the
department of environmental
services.

0818: making appropriations to
the department of environmental
services for the purposes of
funding eligible drinking water
and wastewater projects under
the state aid grant program.

SB 30 (LSR 0946): defining
woodland buffers and relative to
such woodland buffers for the
purposes of the shoreland
protection act.

0979: preventing childhood lead
poisoning from paint and water.

Some of these LSR’s, such as the
fluoridation bill, are repeats that

Continued on page 4.

civil & environmental engineering
= UNDERWOOD
'- NDE
Il engineers

25 Vaughan Mall Portsmouth, NH ph 603.436.6192
99 North State Street Concord, NH ph 603.230.9898
www.underwoodengineers.com

Serving New Hampshire

~ for over,60 Years

Water Resources
v ENGINEERING

\ Asset Management-Energy & Sustainabilty
.\ Supply-Treatment-Pumping & Distribution
\ & Storage-Funding & Rates

Tighe&Bond

Consulting Engineer: cialists
177 Corporate Drive | Portsmouth, 1]603.433.8818 | tighebond.com

Pipeline Specialist

1-800-EJP-24HR
EJPRESCOTT.COM

Certified Public Water Experts

We know water so you don’t have to!

SECONDWIND WATER SYSTEMS OFFERS:
simple or complex treatment design services;
certified operator service; system administration.

Use us for one or all.

- Certified - 24/7 Emergency Service
- Goverment Relations - 25 Years in Business
- Lifecycle Info. Protection - Systems Info. Protection

O Secondwind 603-641-5767

water systems, inc. www.secondwindwater.com
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Alan M. Hopkins

Tel: BD0-T33-1500
Fax: S08-689-5047
Ce -219-9557
ahopkinsiibauhupkins.com
wwrw. bavhopking com

BALHOPEINE
310 Bouth Street
Plamville, MA U2762

Geolnsight’s staff includes former regulators, hydrogeologists, water
utility personnel, industrial facility managers, and engineers formerly
employed with design-build firms focused on the construction,
operation, and maintenance of water supply systems. We design and
deliver practical, cost-saving solutions for:

- Siting and developing new sources
- Protecting existing sources
®
+ Complex hydrogeologic analysis _—
Geolnsight

Environmental Strategy & Engineering

+ Ground water remediation
- Water treatment design, and
- Distribution system design.

David Maclean, PG., L.S.P, L.E.P. | Senior Hydrogeologist | 603.314.0820

Water & Pump Services

Water & Septic Pumps ® Pump Control Systems
Water Filtration  Treatment » Conditioning ¢ Chlorination
Iron, Manganese, Radon, Uranium, Arsenic Removal
Operating Community Water Systems » Certified NH & ME

F LICENSED
Lyons ..
INSTALLER
Route 16/302 InC. wwwfx[ ons.com

Intervale, NH

24-Hour Service 603-356-6767

Est. 1936

Smith Pump
* Water Pump Sales & Service
* Water Well Drilling
» Water Conditioning Systems

Steve Smith

603-669-9119
(In NH) 1-800-660-2992
Fax 603-627-6944

48 Londonderry Turnpike
P.O. Box 16358
Hooksett, NH 03106

NEED WATER?!

Emery & Garrett Groundwater, Inc.

Consulting Hydrogeologists since 1989.
Groundwater Exploration, Development,
Management and Protection
Contact: James Emery, President
P.0. Box 1578, 56 Main Street, Meredith, NH 03253

Continued from page 3.

we see every year while others,
such as the bills relative to
emerging contaminants and
restricting outdoor water use
are a direct result of current
conditions in the state.

If you have an interest or
specific concern with any of the
proposed bills, please contact
the NHWWA office to discuss.
The proposed legislation for
2017 will require time and
dedicated funds to lobby for the
best interests of our industry. If
you haven’t done so already,

please consider supporting
NHWWA's Legislative Program
with a donation.

Your support is greatly needed
to continue to protect our
resources and our industry.
Donations can be made by check
and sent to NHWWA, 18 N. Main
St., Suite 308, Concord, NH
03301. Donations can also be
made online at: http://
nhwwa.org/members/
legislative.

Your support of NHWWA'’s
legislative advocacy is greatly
appreciated.

Become a Legislative Member

Help support NHWWA'’s lobbying efforts by participating in the
2017 Legislative Program when paying your annual membership
dues. Your support is greatly needed to continue to protect our

resources and our industry.

Participating members receive monthly legislative updates which
includes the bill status, a schedule of bill hearings and other
important information. Updates are traditionally sent by mail but
we will be focusing on sending more timely updates via email in the

coming months.

The costs will remain the same for 2017:

é $.10 per service connection ($100 minimum) for Utility

Members

é $250 Legislative Membership for Support Members

The financial support is allocated for the time spent attending
hearings, testifying and advocating for NHWWA and public drinking

water.

For more information, please contact Charity Ross at
(603) 415-3959 or email cross@nhwwa.org.

AQUASSTORE. inc.

Premium Water and Wastewater Storage Tanks

; 315-433-2782
wawww.besttank.com

NHWWA Legislative Committee

Philip Bilodeau, Concord General
Services Department

John Boisvert, Pennichuck Water
Works

Brian Goetz, City of Portsmouth

Carl McMorran, Aquarion Water
Company

David Paris, Retired, Manchester
Water Works

Charity Ross, NHWWA Staff &
Legislative Agent
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2017 Drinking Water Festival and State
Science Fair to be held in Keene in May

The NH Drinking Water Coalition
(of which NHWWA is a member)
is busy planning the 25th NH
Drinking Water Festival to take
place at the Keene Recreation
Center on Wednesday, May 10,
2017. The Coalition already has
commitments from the Keene
schools, as well as schools from
neighboring communities, to
send their 4th grade classes. This
year’s festival could reach 500
students!

The festival and state finals of the
drinking water science fair are
held each year during National
Drinking Water Week. The

festival is held in a different
community each year. The
Coalition counts on many people
to make each festival a success.
Participants contribute their
time as presenters, exhibitors,
and logistical volunteers. Others
donate prizes for the science fair
winners and provide financial
support to cover festival
expenses.

If you would like to be involved
in this year’s festival and science
fair please contact Lara Hooper
at lara.hooper@des.nh.gov or
(603) 271-4071.

Sustainable Infrastructure
Prestressed Concrete Water Storage Tanks

781.246.1133 www.dntanks.com
Chris Hodgson, NE Regional Manager
chris.hodgson@dntanks.com

FERGUSON'

Waterworks
a WOLSELEY company

1 Chester Road
Raymond, NH 03077
Phone: (603) 895-2282
Fax: (603) 895-4254

Mobile: (603) 653-0175 david.dembkoski@ferguson.com

Dave Dembkoski
OUTSIDE SALES

dMaZon

You Shop. Amazon Gives.

Donate to NHWWA with your
AmazonSmile Purchases

What is AmazonSmile?

AmazonSmile is a simple and automatic way for you to support
NHWWA. Every time you shop, AmazonSmile will donate .05% of the

purchase price (less any rebates and excluding shipping & handling, gift

-wrapping fees, taxes, or service charges) for all eligible purchases to

your designated charitable organization. Items will be marked “Eligible

for AmazonSmile donation” on their product detail pages.

How do you support NHWWA at AmazonSmile?

It's simple! Type in smile.amazon.com in your internet browser or on
your mobile device and search for “‘NHWWA”, “NH Water Works
Association” or “New Hampshire Water Works Association”. Select
NHWWA from the search results and then click the box to agree that
you understand you must use smile.amazon.com to support NHWWA.

You may then begin shopping and no further action is needed!

Do I have to create a new account?

NO! You will use the same account you have registered on Amazon.com
as you will for AmazonSmile. Your shopping cart, Wish List, wedding or

baby registry, and other account settings are also the same.

ﬂ s g Backflow Preventer Services

Daniel Gagne

295 Huse Road
Manchester, NH 03103
DSGagne@comcast.net

603-235-9645
nhbackflowpreventer.com

Back Flow Preventer Testing and Repair

Expertise. Insight. Innovation.
Kleinfelder Delivers on Your Water Challenge.

~—~

KLEINFELDER

\_/ Bright People. Right Solutions.

www.kleinfelder.com 603.623.4400

) )
N YOUR TRUSTED PARTNER

Count on our lab to deliver exceptional quality
A data and unsurpassed customer service.

Soil « Groundwater « Wastewater « Drinking Water

@ Eastern Analytlcal, Inc

labovatovy and vices

800. 287 0525 WWW. eastemanalytlcal com

TH

TATA & HOWARD

Unsurpassed Solutions
in the Water Environment

Innovative engineering /
solutions and unparalieled |
service for 25 years \

CONCORD, NH | www.tataandhoward.com
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Letter from Outgoing President Fran Lyons

Last year was a momentous one
for NHWWA. After 36 years
guiding the Association,
Executive Director, Steve Del Deo
announced his retirement. We
were faced with the challenge of
finding a replacement for this
key position.

seamless. Thank you
to the Selection
Committee for a job
well done!

In reflecting on my
year as President, |
recognize the need
for continued growth
for the

organization. My
hope for the future of
the Association is
that an effort is put
forth to recruit our
youth into the
industry.

A Selection Committee was
formed and after numerous
interviews, the Committee
recommended Ms. Charity Ross.
Ms. Ross, a native of Concord,
NH, had been working in the
Washington, D.C. area for five
years and has extensive
experience in the legislative,
planning, and other various
activities of the Executive
Director’s position. Ms. Ross
came on board in April and the
transition has been smooth and

This is not a unique
challenge as the electricians,
plumbers, pipefitters, carpenters
and others are all facing a
shortage of entry level personnel.

NHWWA BOARD OF DIRECTORS

At the Annual & Technical Meeting on November 3, 2016 the
NHWWA membership elected the following members to the Board
of Directors for 2016-2017.

OFFICERS
President
Ian Rohrbacher, Rochester Public Works Department
Vice-President
John Lyons, Granite State Analytical Services, LLC
Treasurer
David Miller, Manchester Water Works

DIRECTORS
Rene Pelletier, NH Department of Environmental Services
Mark Naylor, NH Public Utilities Commission
Lee Ransom, Methuen Construction
Charles Roberts, Concord Water Treatment Plant
Carl McMorran, Aquarion Water Co.
Donna Hanscom, Keene Water Works
Chris Countie, Pennichuck Water Works, Inc.
Francis Lyons, FX Lyons, Inc. Ex Officio

Fran Lyons (left) passes the president’s gavel to incoming
president lan Rohrbacher (right) at the Annual & Technical
meeting on November 3, 2016.

We need some creative ideas on
how to best get the word out to
high school students, their
parents and guidance counselors
of the need for skilled craftsmen.
Maybe it can best be approached
by a united effort of all the
trades, be they state associations
or trade unions.

With that, | recommend that
NHWWaA initiate a recruitment
program in conjunction with our
training programs as I think it is
crucial for the continued success
of our industry and the
Association.

In closing, [ would like to thank
everyone at NHWWA for the
opportunity to serve as President
for a year and for all the support
I received. I could not have done
it without the help and guidance
of the staff: Steve Del Deo, Susan
Kowalski, and Charity Ross who
manage the Association’s
business so well.

Sincerely,
Francis X. Lyons

NH Water Works Association Newsletter



NHWWA Members Recognized as Award |  "ewEngland's Choice for Quaity

Utility Construction Since 1923”
ReCipientS « PUMP STATIONS

* DESIGN / BUILD PROJECTS

« CONSTRUCTION MANAGEMENT

Congratulations to the following NHWWA Members who were recently
announced as award recipients by New England Water Works Association
(NEWWA).

Philip Bilodeau, Deputy Director of Concord General Services,
received the John H. Chafee Distinguished Public Servant Award which
recognizes individual(s) or agency(ies) that demonstrate clear leadership
that embodies a commitment to principles and pursues what is right while _ :

.. . . N from Utility Service...
championing the causes of the environment and public health. Phil’s « Water Quality
knowledge and experience in the fields of water supply, wastewater, and | ¢ Asset Management
public works has commended him as a role model to newcomers and ~MiGter Conseniation
veterans of water and wastewater disciplines. Phil received this award at
the NEWWA and NHWWA Joint Monthly Membership Meeting held on
January 19, 2017 at the Redhook Brewery in Portsmouth, NH.

* UNDERGROUND UTILITIES

« WATER AND WASTEWATER
TREATMENT PLANTS

3 JOHNSON ROAD - BOW, NH 03301
Call us at (800) 339-2506
www.rhwhite.com

Sustainable Distribution
System Solutions ‘

To learn more contact your local Representative.

Scott Kelley . 855.526.4413

help@utilityservice.com |  utilityserviceXeeul

Christopher Countie, Water Supply Manager for Pennichuck Water - SUPPLY

Works, Inc., received the Operator Meritorious Service Award which WATHEWNG: IamORTE i
recognizes special performance by operators for compliance with public Richard & Bushnoll, P.E.

health standards, plant maintenance, development of new ideas, training, | o - W—
outstanding achievement beyond normal operating responsibilities, and ARCIE R in G08 725 peds
consistent operation of distribution lines, pumps stations, and reservoirs. | st

Chris received this award on September 20, 2016, during the 135th
NEWWA Annual Conference in Providence, Rhode Island.

Pennichuck Water Works, Inc., received the Distinguish Public Involvement Award which recognizes
individuals or organizations that have created or expanded a public education or information program about
drinking water, developed public policy to conserve, nurture, protect, or improve public drinking water
supplies, or made a significant effort to share programs as described. Pennichuck Water Works, Inc. was
recognized for their outreach projects with local schools, businesses, communities and state agencies to
develop unique and effective watershed protection projects.

Also recognized by NEWWA was Representative David Danielson (R—Hillsborough, District 7) as the
Legislator of the Year. This award, presented annually, recognizes a member of the U.S. Congress or a
state legislative body who has substantially assisted in the promotion of legislation or the advancement of
policy that protects public health and the environment while ensuring safe drinking water. Representative
Danielson was nominated for this award by NHWWA for his involvement in protecting and improving public
water systems in New Hampshire. Representative Danielson received this award at the NEWWA and
NHWWA Joint Monthly Membership Meeting held on January 19, 2017 at the Redhook Brewery in
Portsmouth, NH.

Save the Dates for 2017

Drinking Water Festival and State Science Fair
will be held on Wednesday, May 10 at the Keene Recreation Center in Keene, NH.

NH Water Works Construction Day NH Drinking Water Trade Show & Expo
will be held on Wednesday, August 2. will be held on Thursday, October 26, at the
Location details will be announced soon. Grappone Center in Concord, NH.

7 NH Water Works Association Newsletter



G Coyre Chemical

Environmental Services
Serving the water treatment industry with:
3015 State Road
Croydon, PA 19021
215-785-3000 phone
800-523-1230 order entry
215-785-1585 fax

PolymerseSequesterants
Corrosion Inhibitors
CoagulantseCarbon

AcidseAlkalinity Control

Filter Aids
and other fine products

Delivering Sustainable Engineering
Solutions to NH Municipalities

WRIGHT-PIERCE =

Engineering a Better Environment

230 Commerce Way, Portsmouth, NH
603-430-3728 | www.wright-pierce.com

Tel. 978-615-4606

Fax. 978-615-4607

19 Westford Rd., PO Box 130
Ayer, MA 01432-0130

J. Theodore Morine, Hydrogeologist
Vice President

Cell. 781-820-2206
Ted.Morine@DenisLMaher.com

2016 NH Drinking Water Trade Show
& Expo a Great Success

The 2016 Trade Show & Expo
was a record breaker! The
Grappone Center was filled to
capacity with 60 booths. We also
saw hundreds of water works
professionals attend the 17
seminars offered throughout the
day. The pre-show mixer was
appreciated as exhibitors had a
chance to grab a drink and
something to eat before setting
up their booths.

The Trade Show is a team effort
and would not be possible
without the financial support

from our exhibitors, sponsors
and New England Water Works
Association by way of its
Mission Sharing Program.
NHWWaA is also greatly
appreciative of all of the support
from our volunteers, NH
Department of Environmental
Services, the expert trainers and
NHWWA's Trade Show
Coordinator, Patricia Beavers,
who dedicated countless hours
of their time and energy to make
this event a success!

THANK YOU!

PENNICHUCK

WATER SERVICE CORPORATION

Programs include:

* Certified Operator o Revenue & Customer Operations
* Meter Maintenance e Back Flow Services

25 Manchester Street, Merrimack NH 03054
603.882.5191 + 800.553.5191 + 603.913.2305 (Fax)
pwsc@pennichuck.com « www.pennichuck.com

N = 800-225-4616
I S 1 www.tisales.com
—

WATER and WASTEWATER SUPPLIES SERVING NEW HAMPSHIRE SINCE 1963

Neptune Meters
Ford Brass & Repair Products
AVK Valves & Hydrants
LMI Pumps
Zurn Wilkins Backflow Preventer
Valve Box & Manhole Risers
The Supply House That Knows How To Help!

(603) 464-4806

BARRIE MILLER’S
WELL & PUMP SERVICE

EXPERT VERTICAL TURBINE & SUBMERSIBLE PUMP

& MOTOR REPAIR
GRAVEL-WELL MAINTENANCE & REDEVELOPMENT

PO BOX 23
HILLSBOROUGH, N.H. 03244

THANK YOU to our 2016 Trade Show Sponsors!

Seminar Room Sponsors
E.]. Prescott, Inc.

F.X. Lyons, Inc.

Ti-SALES, Inc.

Underwood Engineers, Inc.

Food & Beverage Sponsors

General Sponsors

CEI Engineers

Pennichuck Water Service Corp.
R.E. Prescott Co., Inc.

Wright - Pierce

Prize Donors

ATC Group Services, LLC

CEI Engineers

CDM Smith

Concord Winwater Works Co.
DN Tanks

Geolnsight, Inc.

Gilford Well Company, Inc.
Granite State Analytical Services
Hoyle, Tanner & Associates
Kleinfelder

Lewis Engineering
Manchester Water Works
New England Backflow, Inc.
Secondwind Water Systems
Smith Pump Company

SWAN Analytical, USA

Tighe & Bond

Underwood Engineers, Inc.
Weston & Sampson

Geolnsight, Inc.

Granite State Rural Water Assoc.
HD Supply

Heitkamp, Inc.

Kleinfelder

New England Environmental, Inc.
NH Water Works Association
Powers Guaranteed Generators
Statewide Aquastore

Ti-SALES, Inc.

Tighe & Bond

Towle Whitney, LLC

Underwood Engineers, Inc.

i Mark your calendars

i The 2017 NH Drinking Water

i Trade Show & Expo will be held

i on Thursday, October 26, at the
i Grappone Center in Concord, NH. i
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You can now find us on Facebook
and LinkedIn.

Please note our new e-mail address:
info@nhwwa.org

We will also be using Constant
Contact to share events and
information with you. Please make
sure to add
info@nhwwa.ccsend.com to your
sender’s safe email list.

Welcome New Members

Support Members
Marcia A. Brown, NH Brown Law
Steve Del Deo, Retired, NHWWA

James Michael Hill, Mass Tank
Inspection Services

Dan Horgan, RH White Construction

Eric Kelley, Environmental Partners
Group, Inc.

Marc W. Morin, Tata & Howard, Inc.
David M. Rieth, Water Specialties Co.

Small System Member

Jennifer J. Robertson, Ph.D., Salt River
Condos

Experts in Water Supply, Wastewater and Stormwater

cel.

Comprehensive Environmental Inc.
21 Depot Street, Merrimack NH 603.424.8444
www ceiengineers.com

Pepperrell Cove Marine

Marine Contraci ommercial Divers
e

Off: 603-373-6812 105 Bartlett St—Rear
Fax: 603-373-6832 Portsmouth, NH 03801
Www.pepcovemarine.com

Committee Members Needed!

Interested in helping to plan the
training for NHWWA? Have
some suggestions for potential
classes? Perhaps you're an
instructor looking for a teaching
opportunity?

Whatever your purpose may be,
NHWWaA is looking for
volunteers for their Program
Committee. The committee is
designed to brainstorm, and help
to plan training classes for the
recertification of water
operators. The committee hasn’t
been active for many years and
there is a renewed interest in
resurrecting the committee.

Your Commitment

It's not a large time commitment
- the meetings are held
quarterly, typically in Concord,
and are approximately one hour
long. The meetings are
organized to accommodate the
committee’s availability and as
of right now are not on a set
schedule.

Suggestions Welcomed

Not interested in participating in
the committee but have a
suggestion? Send your
suggestions for future training
ideas to info@nhwwa.org. Please
make sure to use the title
“Suggestion for NHWWA
Training” in the subject line of
your email.

Join Us!

The next meeting is scheduled
for Tuesday, March 14, from
2:00-3:00 PM at the Concord
Water Treatment Plant, 53
Hutchins Street, Concord, NH.

Help us with the planning of
future training by bringing your
fresh new ideas to the table.

¥
VOLUNTEER

WestonzSampson,

water, wastewater & stormwater
environmental engineering

[ m transportation & traffic
[ = landscape architecture

m  site development = energy & sustainability

= GIS & mapping = aquatics

m  geotechnical & structural = construction, operations &
= electrical & mechanical maintenance
m facility design

100 International Drive, Suite 152 - Portsmouth, NH
603-431-3937
www.westonandsampson.com
OFFICES ALONG THE EAST COAST

New Hampshire Water
Works Association

18 N. Main St., Suite 308
Concord, NH 03301

www.nhwwa.org
info@nhwwa.org
(603) 415-3959

The Newsletter is distributed to
NHWWA Members in January,
June and September.

Editor: Charity Ross

Layout, Design & Production:
Susan Kowalski
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